
LINWOOD PARK GUEST VISITOR PASS  
(Replaces Evening Pass & Dinner Pass programs) 

 
(Not for Use On July 4th) 

 
Purpose: The Guest Visitor Pass is designed to allow Cottage Owners (or their approved 
cottage occupants) to have guests visit them at their cottage without gate fees up to six 
(6) times during the Season. It is meant for cottage visits only, not to include activity in 
the Park or Park amenities (such as Beach, athletic venues, pavilion) and not for 
overnight stays. Visits by Guests and visitors to the Stand and Store are permissible.   
Each cottage will be allowed up to 6 Evening Passes per Season.  The Guest Visitor Pass 
may be used any day or evening during the Season with the exception of July 4th. 
 
How to use the Evening Pass: The cottage owner or approved occupant  must initiate the 
use of the Pass by calling the Linwood Gate (967-4237) preferably the day of use and 
giving the guest's name and expected time of arrival. The gate personnel will record the 
information for the guest's arrival.  
 
When the guest arrives he or she should give his/her name and the cottage owner's 
name or the cottage address  as identification, and the paper gate pass will be given to 
the driver of the vehicle. The pass is white, labeled Evening Pass Linwood Park, and will 
have the cottage owner's name and/or address on the reverse side. The gate personnel 
will direct the guest if necessary.  
 
At the conclusion of the visit the guest should return the pass to the gate for filing and 
the next use. If the cottage owner or approved occupant wishes, to be certain that the 
pass is returned to the gate for filing, he/she may return it that evening or the next day.  
 
Each time the pass is used a number will be cut off the lower edge of the pass. Six 
Evening Passes are given throughout the season for each cottage. 
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